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The meeting of the City of Fincastle called to order at 7:30pm at the Hope Evangelical
Lutheran Church, 4200 Shenandoah Drive.
Present: Mayor Bell, Treasurer/Clerk Jean Reid, Commissioners Gene Harris Jr., Mark
Calvert, Samuel Jackson, Jerry Gregory, Jack Mills. Guests were David Ricci, landscaper
for the city.

MINUTES
The minutes from meeting 9-10-2020 were reviewed. Commissioner Calvert moved to
accept the minutes as presented, a second came from Commissioner Jackson, motion
passed.

TREASURER REPORT
General Fund YTD as of September 30, 2020 $187,958.06
Total Road Fund YTD as of September 30, 2020 $294,277.25
The majority of property taxes have come in, biggest payments from Corelogic, Lereta
and Wells Fargo. Commissioner Harris, Jr. moved to accept the treasurer’s report subject
to audit. A second came from Commissioner Jackson, motion passed.

LEGAL
No report

OLD BUSINESS
It was decided to cancel the Octoberfest for this year due to the rise in COVID-19 cases
and possibly do a Spring Fling, if conditions improve. Halloween trick or treating should
continue when individuals follow CDC guidelines. Last month a request was made to
have clerk review prior minutes regarding a survey that was done on the Murphy Lane
frontage. Clerk Reid located minutes from August 12, 2010, taken by Commissioner
Godfrey in the clerk’s absence. Legal Report indicating a survey was done at the Murphy
Lane frontage to determine property lines. This was done by Bob Isgrigg & Associates
for $400., however, the clerk did not find one retained in the minutes. Perhaps it is
located within then Mayor Howson’s files. Commissioner Harris, Jr. will contact the



company who completed the survey to possibly obtain a copy. Commissioner Harris, Jr.
moved to obtain a copy of the survey, cost not to exceed $100. Commissioner Gregory
seconded, motion passed. The snow removal contract with Ricci was discussed. Pricing
will remain the same as last year and salt procurement is not an issue.

NEW BUSINESS
None

OPEN FLOOR
Commissioner Gregory moved to adjourn, a second came from Commissioner Jackson,
motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________ ___________________
John Bell, Mayor Jean Reid, Treasurer/clerk


